MINUTES

July 23, 1998

1. PRESIDENT’S REPORT

President Ito thanked Melyssa Jo Kelly for her work on meetings for the Violence Against Women funding recommendations.   She reported that Ann Lehman’s CEDAW task force had met.  
2. STAFF REPORT

Sonia Melara introduced interns at the COSW office: Niki Borofsky, Amber Lowe, Gloria Ng and Nina Fuhrman.  There were four others not present.  President Ito welcomed them.

The office is busy working on the California Commissions for Women Convention.  Ms. Melara asked the Commissioners if they were attending.  Twenty Six Commissions from California are expected to attend.

3. The Commission’s budget was approved Monday by the Board of Supervisors.
4. President Ito thanked Sonia Melara for working on the budget.  

5. REPORTS

Convention on the Elimination of Discrimination of Women (CEDAW)

Niki Borofsky, intern, reported on the CEDAW inaugural meeting on July 16, 1998. She reported that Krishanti Dharmaraj spoke about gender analysis.  The next step will be to look at department listings and guidelines on gender analysis.  Introductions were made.  Leirion Gaylor, budget analyst, and member of the CEDAW Task Force recognized five departments for gender analysis.

Gender Parity Report 
Renee Williams gave report on the Gender Parity Report.  Earlier this year, the Commission did an analysis of Board of Supervisors appointments and Mayoral appointments.  The reports were combined and used as a guide for the final analysis.   Sonia Melara stated that now we have an overview of city appointments.  The next step will be to hold the “How to Get That Appointment” workshop.

Adult Sexual Assault Task Force

No report.


Task Force on the Sexual Assault of Girls and Young Women

No report.
NOTE: Commissioner Saunders arrives at 4:55 p.m.

6. CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL

The meeting was called to order at 4:55 P.M.
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STAFF PRESENT

EXCUSED

President Ito



Sonia Melara


Commissioner Phelps

Commissioner Delgado

Melyssa Jo Kelly

Vice President Chang
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Leatrice Miyashiro

Commissioner Marks

Commissioner Saunders

7. ADOPTION OF AGENDA

m/s/c (  Treskunoff Bailey/ Delgado) to adopt the agenda.
8. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

9. m/s/c ( Treskunoff Bailey/ Delgado) to adopt the minutes of May 28, 1998 as written.

10. NEW BUSINESS

COSW Violence Against Women Grant Program Funding Recommendations for 1998-2001
Melyssa Jo Kelly stated that Commissioners Chang, Delgado and Saunders were members of the Violence Against Women Grant Program Expert Review Panel and Funding Committee. The Commission is grateful to the  Mayor and Board of Supervisors for the increased funding for the Violence Against Women programs, although the Commission did not receive the full amount requested. There was tremendous response from the public for requests for proposals
Commissioner Treskunoff Bailey stated that she is repeating what she stated last year that the funding allocations are divided into small amounts to many agencies and asked what the agencies would do with such small amounts.  An example was the agency CAHEED’s funding which requested $240,500 and was allocated $45,000.  
Melyssa Jo Kelly stated that the Funding Committee hoped that CAHEED would be able to use the funds as seed money for peer education.  

Commissioner Treskunoff Bailey asked San Francisco Women Against Rape (SFWAR) what they were going to do with the money allocated to them.

A representative from San Francisco Women Against Rape stated that they were hoping to expand their programs and carry on education prevention services.
President Ito stated that the Commission needs more information from the agencies on their partial funding and how they will be utilitized.

Sonia Melara stated that the Commission wanted to expand their money as much as possible.  In that process, they ended up giving money to a lot of agencies.  It was a struggle to determine allocations and for some of the agencies, it was just to provide them with seed money.  She stated that perhaps after doing the needs assessment this year, the Commission can have more information to go back to the Mayor’s office next year and demonstrate the need.

Lester Olmstead Rose of Community United Against Violence, showed posters to the Commission that were the result of FY97-98 COSW Funding and discussed the need for  lesbian, bisexual, transgender (LBT) violence against women funding. 
Sonia Melara stated that the Commission received only a third of the funding requested.  Transitional services programs were at the top of the list.  Prevention education programs were second.  Some communities were not funded at all.  

Melyssa Jo Kelly stated that one of the key factors in funding decisions was if the Funding Committee believed the organization could raise funds elsewhere, funds were not allocated.
President Ito stated that the Commission needed more information. She recommended postponing voting to the following month’s meeting.  This would give the agencies time to let the Commission know what they are going to do with the allocated funding.

Sonia Melara suggested that the Commission send these recommendations back to the funding committee for consideration.
Angelo Butler of Women Against Violence Everywhere (WAVE) stated that the need for Violence Against Women in the Bayview Hunters Point community is great.     

m/s/c (Delgado/Saunders) to delay the vote on approving the violence against women grant program funding recommendations for 1998-2001 until the Special Meeting on August 6, 1998.
The Funding Committee will meet the following week on Monday, July 28, 1998. 

Jim Becker of the Center for Human Development thanked the COSW for receiving funds and noted that the population of the Log Cabin is primarily African American. 

Jennifer Grant of the Riley Center thanked the Commission for increase in funds and noted that the largest percentage of clients they serve is African American.   

Women in Dialogue stated that they work with women in the street sex industry. They thanked the Commission for the recommendation and will look for matching funds.

California Conference on Physician Aid in Dying Sponsorship
Nancy Kitz thanked the Commission for adding them on the agenda.  Mayor Brown is hosting this conference.  This conference is especially important for women and people of color.  They welcomed the Commission’s support.  They hoped the Commission could attend the conference.
11. PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
12. ANNOUNCEMENTS

Other action items on the agenda will be done by fax approval.

President Ito stated that several domestic violence legislation bills - AB1531, AB1532 and AB112 were not included and needed mentioning.  These were bills that Assemblyman Kevin Shelley brought up.
13. ADJOURNMENT

14. The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 P.M.
1
4

